

Children are at the centre of everything we do

Wednesday 30 November 2022

Dear Parents/carers

Choir Concert - St Albans Cathedral

We are looking forward to seeing you and your child/ren at this weekends event in support of the Hospice of St. Francis. Below are some reminders for the Friday Rehearsal and Sunday concert.

Rehearsal – Friday 2 December 4.30-6.00pm - The Hemel Hempstead School

The rehearsal starts at 4.30pm prompt. You child will need their water bottle and a snack. Please try to arrive from **4.10pm** onwards for the rehearsal to start on time. Our rehearsal will be held in a building called **PA34**, and details of how to find it are below:

Please arrive at The Hemel Hempstead School via the **ANCHOR LANE** entrance. When you go through the blue main gates, turn immediately right and park in the car park. Walk to the bottom of the car park, where you will head through some further black gates. **PA34** is directly ahead of you. It is a white building. PA34 is written in the door and is on a small blue sign. Please try to park in the main carpark, as the one immediately outside PA34 is much smaller. If the weather permits, please meet Greenway staff outside PA34 to register and then your group can all come in together. If it is raining, please come straight in and meet your teachers inside. **There is not room for parents to wait in PA34**. Greenway staff will bring the children out at 6.00pm. Please bear with us as each school will leave one at a time.

Concert Sunday 4 December - St Albans Cathedral

All children to arrive at 1.15pm ready for a 1.45pm rehearsal start at the main entrance to the cathedral. Times are very strict as there are other groups rehearsing. Children should bring a drink and snack with them for the time in between the rehearsal and performance. Parents can leave children from 1.15pm and be back at the event for a 3pm start. At the end of the performance, please come and collect your child/ren from where Greenway will be sitting in the Cathedral.

Concert Dress

Concert dress is school uniform bottom half and a Christmas Jumper!

Thank you for your ongoing support to Herts Music Service and the Hospice of St. Francis at this Christmas Carol Service.

Regards Katharine Ellwood Headteacher





